8/31/16 - Page 6 of 6

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON WHICH WAS HELD
ON WEDNESDAY AUGUST 31, 2016
AT THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL,

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD, NORTH BARRINGTON, IL
I.      Call to Order and Roll Call                      
At 7:30 p.m. President Pino, called the Meeting to order. The Deputy Village Clerk called the roll and then led the pledge of Allegiance.
Present in Person:       President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Boland, Pais, Sauer, Smith 

and Trustee Weiner (arriving at 7:50 p.m.)
Absent:     
None 






Also Present:

Kathy Nelander, Village Administrator 

Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite

Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk






Al Stefan, Village Engineer



Susan Allman, Village Forester

Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC

M/M Jim Zuhlke, 110 Clover Hill Lane

Janis Menges, 145 Clover Hill Lane

Anna Perry, Montessori Children’s House, 115 Clover Hill Lane

Dana Golding, Montessori Children’s House, 115 Clover Hill Lane

Rukmal Wanigasinghe, Montessori Children’s House, 

                                         115 Clover Hill Lane
Linda Aylward, 226 Beachview Lane

Kim Ritschel, 284 Oxford Road

M/M John Bathey, 125 Clover Hill Lane

Deputy Robyn Stankiewicz, Lake County Sheriff

II. 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
Jim Zuhlke, 110 Clover Hill Lane, addressed the Board and explained that a portion of the residents who reside on Clover Hill Lane attended the July Village Board meeting to discuss their concerns regarding the amount of traffic and speeding on Clover Hill Lane. He explained that a residents’ subcommittee meeting was held at the Montessori Children’s House on August 9th to discuss traffic management. Mr. Zuhlke discussed some of the possible solutions and noted that recommendations were made for the protection of the community. 
Anna Perry, Montessori Children’s House, 115 Clover Hill Lane, stated that an accident almost occurred at the school on 8/31 following a family picnic where a speeding northbound automobile traveling on Clover Hill Lane almost collided with a southbound automobile. 

Village Engineer Al Stefan addressed the Board and explained that a traffic study will be conducted on Clover Hill Lane when the Miller Road Resurfacing Program is complete. It was noted that traffic counters will be placed on Clover Hill Lane. Village Engineer Stefan indicated that Robinson Engineering is studying the issue and incorporating the input of the residents.  input.

There were a few questions from the Board and some of the residents which were addressed by Village Engineer Stefan.

President Pino asked that Cuba Township Road District be contacted to request that a temporary radar speed sign be placed on Clover Hill Lane. He thanked the residents for their comments and attendance.  
III.
VILLAGE COMMISSION MEMBERS COMMENT
 
Kim Ritschel, addressed the Board as the Vice Chair of the Parks & Recreation Commission (P&R) to present a 12-Month P&R Improvement Plan.
Ms. Ritschel explained that the P&R would like to make improvements to Eton Park as well as other recreational areas in the Village. The improvements include:

·  Upgrade the existing Eton Park playground.
· Encourage the use of a greater area of Eton Park by expanding the play area to include the north end of the park.

· Explore the possibility of adding a composting toilet to Eton Park.

· Disperse and develop recreational opportunities in other areas of the Village.

· Enhance and facilitate communication to increase resident input and involvement.

· Ensure that the P&R makes the greatest use of limited resources.

It was noted that the P&R would need to obtain proposals and costs in order to implement the improvements.
Trustee Andrew inquired about the two Eagle Scout projects.

Ms. Ritschel stated that she visited Eton Park and indicated that the kiosk project is almost complete. She noted that the P&R also received a proposal for a proposed pathway in Lafferty Park.
President Pino noted that the Village is in the process of having a boundary survey completed for Eton Park and added that the survey might be beneficial to the P&R. 
IV. 
CONSENT AGENDA 
Motion: On motion of Trustee Weiner, seconded by Trustee Boland, the consent agenda 

consisting of the following agenda items was approved: 
A.
Approve Minutes of Public Hearing and Regular Board Meeting, 7/27/16

B.
Approve 8/31/16 Vouchers for payment of bills
C.
Approve the Treasurer’s Report for the 3rd month of Fiscal Year 2017

D.
Approve Resolution # 2795 appointing Marion Wulff, Plan Commission Member
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Boland, Pais, Sauer, Smith and 
Weiner


Nays:

None
Absent:
None
Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the motion approved.
V.
ADMINISTRATION 

A.
Village Update
President Pino provided an update on the activities of the Barrington Area Council of Governments. 

President Pino asked Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite to explain a Memorandum submitted by Village Building and Zoning Officer Kelly Rafferty regarding a professional relationship disclosure. 
Attorney Braithwaite explained that the Village was approached by a real estate broker on behalf of his client who is interested purchasing the property located at 130 & 140 Arrowhead Lane. The client of the real estate broker also happens to be a client of Kelly Rafferty’s partner and brother, Mike Rafferty, of Rafferty Architects. 
Attorney Braithwaite explained that the conflict could be waived by the Board as each brother would keep their files separate and not communicate their respective activities involving this client. He recommended that the conflict be waived. 

Village Attorney Braithwaite asked the Board if there were any objections. There was no one who wished to comment. 

President Pino noted that the matter would be placed on the September Board agenda.
President Pino asked Attorney Braithwaite to comment on his Memorandum regarding Minutes of Closed Sessions of Board.

Attorney Braithwaite explained that the Open Meetings Act recently was amended concerning closed session minutes. It provides that Village Trustees and other Village officials would not be permitted to receive the draft minutes of closed sessions in their monthly Board packets and not be allowed to remove minutes of closed sessions from the Village Hall. Attorney Braithwaite explained that the new statue provides for possible exceptions by vote of the Village Board.
President Pino stated that the Board would follow the rules of the new statute unless the Board objected.

It was noted that the matter would not be voted as the matter was not on the evening’s agenda.

B.
Nancy Schumm, Update
Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC addressed the Board and explained that the boundary survey for Eton Park is in the process of being completed. She noted that the project was delayed due to road construction and highlighted that Eton Park is a complicated parcel.

President Pino requested that Ms. Schumm provide the P&R Commission with a copy of the survey upon completion.
VI. 
REPORTS BY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
A.  
Trustee Jackie Andrew

Trustee Andrew reported that the Fall Festival is scheduled for October 8th and the Winter Festival is scheduled for December 3rd.
B.  
Trustee Pete Boland
Trustee Boland had no report.  
C. 
Trustee Martin Pais
Trustee Pais reported that the Village received a letter from a union stating that the Village’s waste hauler, Prairieland Disposal and Recycling Services (Prairieland) was not unionized.  Subsequently, Trustee Pais contacted Prairieland.
D.
Trustee Janice Sauer
Trustee Sauer reported that the 2016 Village Road Program is almost complete. The contractor is working on landscaping and shoulder work.  
1.
Award contract, Brookside Ravine Stabilization Project to Neri Contractors & Excavators, Inc. in the amount of $108,000 
Trustee Sauer reported that two bids were received on August 16th for the Brookside Ravine Stabilization Project. Neri Contractors &Excavators, Inc. submitted a bid in the amount of $108,000 and Berger Excavation submitted a bid in the amount of $194,000.

Trustee Sauer explained that Neri Contractors recently performed work on Ravine Lane. The Village and area residents were pleased with the work.

Motion: Trustee Sauer moved to approve the recommendation and award of the contract to Neri Contractors & Excavators, Inc. in the amount of 108,000 for the Brookside Ravine Stabilization Project; seconded by Trustee Boland:

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Boland, Pais, Sauer, Smith and 




Weiner


Nays:

None

Absent:
None

Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the motion approved. 

E.
Trustee Todd Smith
Trustee Smith had no report.  
F. 
Trustee Lawre Weiner      
Trustee Weiner had no report.    

VII. 
CLOSED SESSION 

There was no closed session.

VIII.
NEW BUSINESS

President Pino stated that the Illinois Municipal League is holding its 103rd Annual Conference on September 22nd – 24th at the Chicago Hilton. He invited the Village Board to attend.
Trustee Andrew inquired about tax abatements. Attorney Braithwaite provided a brief explanation on tax abatements.

Trustee Smith inquired whether representatives from Sealcoat submitted any literature regarding coal tar products as indicated at the July Board meeting.

Linda Aylward, Vice Chair for the E&H Commission, addressed the Board and stated that no literature was submitted.
IX. 
OLD BUSINESS

X. 
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the Board, Trustee Sauer moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Trustee Smith. The voice vote was unanimous in favor.
At 8:10 p.m. President Pino declared the meeting adjourned.

These Minutes were approved by the Board at a meeting held September 28, 2016.
Attest:________________________ 

Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk
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